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February 22, 2022

Dear Representative Edelson,

On behalf of the Minnesota Sheriffs’ Association and our elected 87 county sheriffs across the state of Minnesota, we are writing in support of HF2845. 

Auto-theft and armed carjackings are increasing rapidly across Minnesota.  A recent article posted by a local Twin Cities media outlet surmised that approximately 90% of carjacking crimes reported in 2021 remain unsolved.
  The sheer number of cases has crippled law enforcement agencies that must focus on all crime in their respective jurisdictions while handling the significant increase is these violent carjackings.     
Authorizing the Commerce Fraud Bureau to have broader jurisdiction over auto theft, especially on violent cases, is an important expansion of their investigative powers that will only supplement and aid local law enforcement agencies.    Carjackings are regional issues that cross many connected jurisdictions.  Creating a comprehensive investigative body that can coordinate and communicate across city and county lines will only enhance the ability to identify and prosecute the habitual offenders.
Many smaller agencies have limited resources to respond and continually investigate reoccurring cross jurisdictional incidents.   Consolidating the investigative authority into the Commerce Fraud Bureau will help local law enforcement agencies to balance resources while protecting crime victims and the greater communities.  This legislation will improve coordination and communication across agencies by warehousing relevant data with the Commerce Fraud Bureau.  
The Commerce Fraud Bureau will have the resources to help identify the adult offenders who are using juvenile co-offenders.  And, for the primary juvenile offenders, the consolidation of investigate information will be helpful to identify trends which can be studied to develop preemptive measures to reduce juvenile recidivism.
The citizens in our state need a comprehensive model to address this dangerous and growing trend.  Increasing capacity across jurisdictions and aiding law enforcement agencies is essential to solving these crimes, making victims whole, and making sure the citizens in Minnesota are safe.  

Sincerely,


William M. Hutton

Executive Director, Minnesota Sheriffs’ Association
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